President’s Message

Hello to all in Conservative and Endodontic Society of Kerala (CAESOK),

It is a matter of immense joy for me to pen this President’s message in the online
version of our own journal “Conservative Dentistry and Endodontics Journal — CEJ”.

Itis a dream come true for all of us to have an international standard journal from our
editorial team. It was a commendable effort from our Editor and team to bring out this
online journal in this present form. Our society CAESOK is one of the first regional dental
speciality organization to achieve this feat. My appreciation to all who made it possible. .

My tenure as President of this respectable society is at its last lag, it has been a won- [ ™ ' ,’A
derful and extremely satisfactory period for me to work at the helm of affairs of the Wl
society. The bond among our members and the support rendered starting from the senior colleagues in the
fraternity to the youngest member was overwhelming. I reciprocate your affection and believe I stood up to
your expectations in the last 2 years. I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for everything
that happened positively in context of the activities of the society.

The great words of appreciation by the Dr. Mohan Bhuvaneswaran, Hon. Secretary of “Indian Association
of Conservative Dentistry and Endodontics - JACDE” during the recently concluded midterm conference and
PG convention at Kottayam is a feather in the cap for CAESOK. As rightly conveyed CAESOK is taken as a
role model for regional cooperation among dental specialties in India. Our integrity is being appreciated and
our strength highlighted which shows the oneness of this organization. I sincerely request you all to take this
to greater heights.

As the most sought after dental speciality is evolving in post graduate education presently Conservative
Dentistry and Endodontics . We as clinicians, academicians and students have a lot to contribute, may be in our
own ways, however miniscule it is, for the enrichment of this profession and science. Let this association and
its forums become an avenue to disseminate knowledge, science and overall create a camaraderie among us.

Our Annual conference and family meet, planned at Cochin in September should be memorable. I request
you all for fullest cooperation and participation in this mega family event. Let our families come together, so
as to keep us more united. New members, please take a break from your daily routine and slow down a bit for
2 days, so as to move forward with lots of positive energy, and that too for a longer period of time.

I would like to place my words of gratitude to all office bearers, advisors and fellow colleagues who have
been with me through thick and thin and also take this message as an opportunity to seek their support for
the next team headed by Dr. Ravi Varma, this coming Onam.

Jai CAESOK !! Prasanth Dhanapal
Professor, Department of Conservative Dentistry of Endodontics,
Annoor Dental College, Muvattupuzha, Ernakulam, Kochi, India




